Midsomer Norton Community Allotments Association


Centurion Hotel – Midsomer Norton

7:00 9th December 2013

Adèle Draper - Secretary

Nick Hall - Treasurer

Martin Peter – Chair

Andy Broadhurst 

Irene Martin

John Martin

Ann Munton 

Martin introduced and welcomed new committee members Andy, Irene, John and Ann.

Reallocation of Plots following rental request:
Plots 23,55 and 56 have been released for reallocation and it was agreed that these would be offered to the three people on the waiting list:
Francoise Sauze - plot 23
Carole Gaye - plot 55
Janet Payne - plot 56

Plots 22, 27, 32 and 63 – no response to request for payment, tenants were given until Monday 16th Dec to clear plots, these plots will then be offered to existing plot holders requesting further plots for their partners:

Kit Hall - plot 22
Edna Wildegger - plot 32
Jo Rundle - plot 63
Lee Gumbleton has had considerable issues with trespass and overhanging trees on plot 72 and will be offered Plot 27 as a swop – with the option to continue with plot 72 at no charge.

It was agreed that a full year’s rental would be requested for these plots.

This will clear the waiting list and avoid having plots left vacant.  


John and Andy will contact new tenants to welcome them to the Association and offer advice if required.

Mr Colin Goatcher – Plot 31 has sadly passed away and a letter will be sent to his ‘widow’ asking whether she would like to  maintain the plot or release it and receive a refund.

Web site/Blog
Ann offered to create and maintain a website for the Association, the main page to contain set data, contact info etc with a ‘news’ section that will be updated regularly.  This could be hosted on Google at no cost.

The web address will be e-mailed to plotholders.  Martin said he would contact Paul Myers to ask whether a link to this could be put on the Council website. 

John said that communication was key to the Association’s success and as many of the plot holders would not have internet access a print out of the ‘news’ page could be posted on a notice board on the allotment site.
Notice board

It was agreed that it would be best to have two notice boards, one adjacent to the top car park and one adjacent to the lower car park.  John offered to look into the cost of timber and make these for the Association.
Water Troughs, Fencing, Grass Cutting
Martin has accompanied Clive Stilwell (Town Clerk) on an allotment site visit, Clive has agreed that the Council will look into funding 2-3 further water troughs to be sited on the Radstock side of the site at the top, middle and bottom.  Clive agreed that there was a problem with the fencing at the bottom of the site and will look at funding repair/replacement of to this to prevent trespass via the bridge over the brook.  Martin has asked Clive if the Council will be providing a grass cutting service over the 2014 growing season, preferably once monthly during April to October and is awaiting his response.

Post meeting note: Clive Stilwell has confirmed via e-mail that the Council will continue to provide a  Grass Cutting service.

Any Other Business

Andy said that it appears people are rinsing veg in the watertroughs which is leading to them becoming silted up.  Martin said he would put up a laminated notice requesting that people do not do this.

Andy said the access road is becoming problematic, the tyre tracks either side are sinking meaning that the middle scrapes on the underside of cars – it may be that adding hard core would help.  Martin said that the council are responsible for the maintenance of access roads, he would e-mail Richard Robertson (Councillor with responsibility for Allotments) and see if anything could be done.
Nick requested that Adèle send copies of the Minutes of the AGM and the Notes of this and further meetings to Clive Stilwell and Richard Robertson.
Adèle Draper
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